REGULAR MEETING OF DRAVOSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL OF JULY 18, 2023

The meeting was called to order by Council President McKelvey at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call

Dzuro...cvvivncnne present

MOIS...c e present
Palcsey....ivrvernnene. present (via phone)
SNodgrass.....ccececune.. absent {working)
McKelvey............... ..present

Mr. Palcsey makes the motion to accept the minutes as written. Mr. Mols seconds the motion. Roll call vote.
Dzuro-yes; Mols-yes; Palcsey-yes; McKelvey-yes. Motion carried.

Citizens Present

Ms. Dorothy Best questions if there is any news on the property at 204 Maple. Council President McKelvey
comments we did receive a demolition grant in the amount of $60,000 but have not determined which
properties we were going to demolish.

Ms. Best reports the Lamar property on Maple Avenue has overgrown weeds. President McKelvey comments
that Mr. Volpe has sent out a notice to them. A brief discussion follows.

Ms. Best comments that the yellow house (116 Maple) has been cutting grass there but let it lay there. President
McKelvey states that property was just purchased thru Sheriff Sale. Atty. Sam Dalfonso responds he did some
research and that property was sold free and clear. The new owner is a Jesus Lopez. He got that information
from the County but they would not give him a phone number to get in touch with him. A brief discussion
follows.

Mr. Dave Crouch from First Street questions the status of their request for permit parking. Atty. Dalfonso
comments the Ordinance did not get advertised. He needed to get clarification on exactly which homes were
to get parking spaces and if Council wanted to include the whole street from Euclid to Sherman. If so, would
the homes on the corners of Euclid and Sherman be included. Council decided just the home on 15 Sherman
since there is no parking for him on Sherman. He has requested 2 spaces, along with the 2 spaces for 109 First
since she does not have a garage to parkin. It would mainly consist of property owners from Sycamore Alley to
Sherman. A discussion follows.

Ms. Dorothy Goudakus comments she is here on the same issue as Ms. Best, Lamar’s weeds.

Mr. John Powell questions if a fence is needed around an above ground pool. President McKelvey replies, yes
it is necessary unless you have a removable ladder.

Mr. Powell questions if we have an estimated date on when Luscombe Lane would be completed. Mr. Gross
responds it is taking them one week to do one house; they have run into problems digging since it is mostly rock.
A discussion follows.



Mr. Charles Gross, Tax Collector comments MASD could not find a person to do the school taxes. They have
hired Keystone Collections now. Tax bills have not gone out yet; maybe next week. He reports the good news
though is that the Homestead Act has gone up from $17,000 to $22,000 which mean an additional $120 savings
from last year. It went from 5359 to $479. A brief discussion follows.

Ms. Brittany Hoffman of 12 Lower Richland is here to see what is up with her permit for the garage they want to
build. Mr. Volpe told her he had to meet with Council before issuing the permit to make sure everything on the
lot consolidation went through. President McKelvey comments we will check with him tomorrow and find out
what was going on with it.

There are several homeowners here from Riverview regarding an incident on the 4% of July. Mr. Devin Ross is
the spokesperson for this incident. They claim the residents at 508 Ridgeview were having a party and lighting
off “bombs”, not fireworks, from sundown till after 11. They were all over the neighborhood. He and other
neighbors called the police. They showed up and investigated and reported back to them that the party at 508
Ridgeview were not violating any laws; they checked and all they found were fireworks. The police were called
there 3 times that night and every time they showed up, we got the same answer that they were not breaking
any laws. They all feel the police gave ineffective responses. Assistant Chief Steele responds when the officers
showed up, they went through everything they had there; it was all legal and they were not breaking any laws
and everything was ok. Mr. Ross states well it went on all night and there were aerial explosions, not fireworks.
Assistant Chief Steele will go over the reports because he was not aware of all these incidents and report back
next month. This has happened a few other times with them setting off bombs, not just on the 4", After a
lengthy discussion, we will notify the property owner to control their tenants and advise them to respect their
neighbors.

Mr. Andrew Sikora, Public Works Foreman reports the upper half of Euclid Ave. has sunk in even more.

Mayor

Mayor McKelvey comments there is nothing else to discuss as it was already covered.
Solicitor

Atty. Sam Dalfonso comments he got the clarification for the First Street Ordinance tonight and will have the
Ordinance ready so Council can adopt it next month.

Atty. Dalfonso reports they will be working with the new property owner of 116 Maple and will try to get a plan
on what he is going to do with the property.

Atty. Dalfonso reports they will get a demolition lien filed on the demolition property at 214 Fourth Street will
be going up for Sherrif Sale in the near future so we are going to want to get a claim in on that to make sure we
get something back on that property.

Atty. Dalfonso comments he will be looking at our Landlord Tenant Registration Ordinance to see if there is
anything in there that needs tightened up. It may actually help deal with some of those issues where there are
repeated calls that could be in violation potentially for eviction.

Atty. Dalfonso reports we sent him over a copy of Sable Kennels Contract. There is a 30 day out provision so if
Council every want to explore that or get out, just let them know and they can send a letter out. Mr. Dzuro
thinks we need to do that. President McKelvey comments we have to get a proposal first.
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Engineer

Mr. Glenn presents invoice #2 from Pugliano Construction for work done so far on Maple Avenue in the amount
of $194,725.46; this includes a 10% retainage. Mr. Dursa has been on site and checked out the work and agrees
with the invoice. The invoice has the supporting documentation and it is recommended for payment. Mr.
Mols makes the motion to submit the invoice to PA Turnpike for payment. Mr. Dzuro seconds the motion. Roll
call vote. Dzuro-yes; Mols-yes; Palcsey-yes; McKelvey-yes. Motion carried.

Mr. Glenn questions Council if we still want him to pursue looking into a truck through Costars for the public
works. After a brief discussion, Council agrees for him to pursue.

Mr. Glenn reports the ballifield contractor will be starting after July 4™; they will have a port-a-john there.
Mr. Glenn reports all other items were discussed at Caucus.

Sanitation/Grants/Blighted Property

Mr. Dzuro has nothing to report.

Public Safety/Workers Comp/Fire

Council President McKelvey has no report.

Parks/Recreation

Mr. Palcsey reports work is starting soon at the ballfields and everything seems to be going smooth according to
the engineer; he is doing a good job.

Streets/Property/COG

No report.

Finance/ins./Negotiations

Mr. Mols makes the motion to purchase a file server for the office since ours is a 2012 and Microsoft will no
longer support it. The cost will be between $11,000-$14,000. Mr. Palcsey seconds the motion. Roli call vote.
Dzuro-yes; Mols-yes; Palcsey-yes; McKelvey-yes. Motion carried.

Mr. Mols makes the motion to purchase a laptop at the cost of $1210. Mr. Palcsey seconds the motion. Roll
call vote. Dzuro-yes; Mols-yes; Palcsey-yes; McKelvey-yes. Motion carried.

Old Business

There is none.



New Business

Mr. Palcsey makes the motion to pay the approved bills. Mr. Dzuro seconds Roll call vote. Dzuro-yes; Mols-
yes; Palcsey-yes; McKelvey-yes. Motion carried.

Mr. Mols makes the motion to adjourn. Mr. Dzuro seconds. ALL AYE!!!

Respectfully submitted,

Sl

Brenda Honick, Secty/Treas.



